
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 

DECEMBER 12, 2023 – 7:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

In Attendance: Nicole McGillicuddy, Andrew Lathrop, Alexis Margerelli-Hussey, 

Superintendent Andrew Gonzalez, John Jarvis, Maintenance Technician 

 

  

I. Call to Order 

N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

II. LMHS Roof 

Currently troubleshooting leaks. Coping repair is awaiting materials. 

 

III. LMHS Auditorium Lighting 

Advanced Lighting gave three phases/proposals: 

 Phase 1: backbone of operations, wiring, control panel: $35,701.00 

 Phase 2: front stage and inner: $36,203.00 

 Phase 3: stage lights $25,421.00 

Using $29,000.00 of remaining capital and non-lapsing, recommendation is to 

complete phases 1&3. John will gather more information and secure prices by the 

January BOE Meeting. 

 

IV. LMS Gym Lettering 

Painting is the better option. Searching for more companies. 

 

V. LES Gym Floor 

Vinyl installation $109,715.00 plus slip resistant membrane $12,000.00. Manchester 

awning will install awnings on two outer doors $9,000-$51,000) depending on 

material. This will be a summer project. Superintendent Gonzalez will contact the 

town to gather information on disbursement of town funds. 

 

VI. Adjournment 

N. McGillicuddy adjourned the meeting at 7:19 p.m. 

 

 

    Submitted by, 

Nicole McGillicuddy, Subcommittee Chair 


